
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council meeting of 30 August 2007 

7. BOARD MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE 
 
 Board members discussed current issues of interest in the Board’s area.  Specific mention was made 

of the following matters: 
 

• Landsdowne Terrace Bus Service – Update. 
• ‘Opawa – The Outpost On The Banks of The Heathcote’, Author Noel Gillespie, book release in 

October and possible funding assistance from the Board. Staff to follow up. 
• Beckenham Friendship Club – Twenty Year Anniversary recently celebrated. 
• The Press – recent article on ‘White Flight’ from some Christchurch schools. 

 
 Board members noted with concern and disappointment the tone of the newspaper article and it was 

agreed that a letter on the matter be sent to local Members of Parliament.  
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision.


